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Bill Analysis 

 

SB 116 allows the State Purchasing Director to authorize the Oklahoma Film and Music Office 

Division of the Oklahoma Tourism and Recreation Department to use a state purchase card for 

transactions not exceeding $15,000.00. Purchase cardholder will need to sign a purchase card 

agreement prior to becoming a cardholder and to attended purchase card training. The measure 

also requires the Oklahoma Tourism and Recreation Department to conduct quarterly internal 

auditing on all purchases made by the Office. 

 

Prepared by: Kalen Taylor 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

FY’20 Impact: Small costs for training 

 

Full Year Impact: None 

 

SB 116 authorizes the Oklahoma Film and Music Office Division to utilize a state purchasing 

card for certain purchases with a $15,000 limit.  There would be a small cost for training 

authorized users.  The required internal audit can be completed with existing resources. 

 

Prepared by: Fiscal Staff 

  


